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To the President of the Czech Republic






Mr. V. Klaus
Prague Castle 
119 08 Prague 1
Czech Republic


19 October 2009.

Dear President,

It is almost 4 years ago that I received an invitation from Dr. W. Schüssel to participate the international 
conference ‘The Sound of Europe’, a conference about the future of Europe and citizens involvement.

Due to this special situation and to the drive not to let fade away rooted values, I committed myself to bring 
European values and affairs more in question and to develop more sympathy and involvement with citizens. 
Next to my profession, I studied and participated in a large number of meetings, conferences, seminars, 
courses and became a member of CEPS, NEXUS Institute and some other organisations in order to keep 
up to date and to increase my knowledge.
I was also strongly interested in the process of settlement of the Lisbon Treaty. After all, the settlement 
would be a result of cooperation as we have never seen before in European history. 
As a citizen of the Netherlands I went through ‘the NO’, I noted the French NO, corresponded in 2007 with the 
German government during their EU-Presidency and experienced correspondence in 2008 with the cabinet of 
the President of Ireland.

Furthermore I participated in 2007 at CEPS the special meeting about the joint study (with EPC and Egmont)
‘Implementing the Institutional Innovations’.  

Looking back to the development of and around the Treaty, I think we can draw the conclusion that democracy 
did her job very well: participation and well-considered views and decisions.  
Media informs us about an unexpected addition to the convonant by the President of Czech Republic. The 
desired settlement will be postponed and such a situation is possible thanks to democracy.

The reason I think, ‘Teutonic need for recognition’, is now very far away from German awareness. Such 
awareness does remind me of a memorandum due to a meeting at Chequers 24 March 1990. 
I also think of 1968, when Warschau pact troops invaded and stopped a period of relative freedom.
2003 June 77% of Czech citizens voted for entry into the EU. Now, 6 years later, we landed in a transitional
world. The Treaty is a condition for Europe’s further development. China, Russia, America and India are 
already working on the execution of their policies.

I respect views to stand up for national interests. That is one of the duties of governments. However, I think 
Europe needs the fully ratified Treaty soon. Without doubt there are (on regional level) other solutions available 
in order to meet the Czech objections.
Yours sincerely,
E. (Erik) van der Kooij
FeelingEUROPE Foundation
Desk for European values and affairs.
www.feelingeurope.eu
contribute@feelingeurope.eu
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